110 ALLAN STREET
LOWER BURRELL
PENNSYLVANIA 15068

TELE:  724-594-0326
FaX:  724-594-0328
WWW.STREAMLINEENGINEERING.NET
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April 11, 2025
Project 21-109

Ms. Anne Fox

Senior Resource Conservationist
Allegheny County Conservation District
317 East Carson Street, Suite 119
Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15219

RE:  Quaker Valley School District New High School Campus
ACCD File Number: ESP- 04006, NPDES Permit Number: PAD020098
Leet Township, Leetsdale Borough, & Edgeworth Borough, Allegheny County PA

Dear Ms. Fox:

This letter is to request a 60-day extension to address the Conservation District's comments dated March 3,
2025 for the above permit application. Streamline is requesting that the new deadline for responses is July
1, 2025. The extension is requested for the following reasons:

1. The project is a complex project which requires a construction manager for staging. Quaker
School District plans to hire a construction manager in May. The construction manager will need
time to be familiar with the project, and Streamline would like to coordinate with the construction
manager on the staging of the project to prepare the responses to ACCD.

2. Quaker Valley School District is addressing the USACE's comments concerning avoidance and
mitigation measures on the Muotta House and need additional time to address this item.

3. Streamline just submitted a response to DEP's and USACE'’s comments on April 8, 2025, for the
wetland and stream impacts. Streamline wants to see if DEP and USACE approves the project
without requiring a major revision of the design.

4. |, the undersigned, have been the lead engineer on the preparation of the NPDES and Joint Permit
Applications and will be away in the end of April to end of May for personal and health related
reasons. | will need the extra time to prepare the responses when | return.

The extra time will help generate the responses that ACCD is requesting to make a determination. Well
prepared responses will save additional back and forth between QVSD and ACCD.



Ms. Anne Fox, Senior Resource Conservationist April 11, 2025
Quaker Valley Schoo! District New High School Campus Project No. 21-109
ACCD File Number; ESP- 04006, NPDES Permit Number: PAD020098

Leet Township, Leetsdale & Edgeworth Boroughs, Allegheny County PA

Thank you in advance for ACCD’s consideration for the time extension. Please feel free to contact
Streamline Engineering, Inc., at 724-594-0326, or mfrech@streamlineengineering.net regarding this matter.

Respectiully submitted,
STREAMLINE ENGINEERING, INC.
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Martha L. Frech, P.E.
President

Cc:  Charlie Gauthier — Quaker Valley School District
Geoff Phillips — Phillips & Associates, Inc.
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